

## **ARCA Zoom Meeting – June 21, 2023**

**Attendees:** Andy, Jim, Brian, Sue, Dana, Jorgen, Stu, Lynne, Hussain

**Welcome** - we have a quorum

**Minutes – Motion** – Jorgen moved to accept - Brian seconded. Discussion regarding the \$200 travel fund. Bring a friend and get a \$200.00 reduction. Jorgen suggested a RMM public track day and it be a Wednesday between 2 race events at Carstairs and Leduc. It would be an event run by RMM that we would promote. Sue questioned about the count towards the event. Carried.

**June 3-4 Turn 17 Grand Prix** – Sue explained the extra funds that she was not expecting, otherwise we were very close to breaking even. The control personnel have learned a lot and are doing really well and very helpful. We had a couple of culprits but nothing major. Sue did not hear any complaints about the sound. Jorgen says kudos to Trish about live timing through Race Monitor. Only issue was Gary Lohues in the vintage race. Jorgen thought the stewards handled the situation very well. Only concern was the problem with the RUSH guys after the stewards spoke with them. Jorgen indicated there was some really good racing and battles between everyone. Lots of general discussion about the even. Andy thanked to Turn 17 Garage for their donation of the driving experience. It helped with the cost of the event. Any thoughts on single line grid – good idea and it worked well. Numbered cones would be good. Split grid races worked well for both groups.

**August 11-12 Event** – Sue asked Jorgen about sponsorship. Jorgen has some ideas and will try to work on it. Jorgen to talk to Nossack or a BBQ place in Airdrie about donating food. Sue asked about being open later. Sue is working with Danny Klatt to do some lunches for the burgers. Dana to talk to Jarrod about using his portable BBQ. Dave Weisgerber has chatted with both Sue and Jorgen about helping out. Jorgen suggested that we put names of volunteers to win a half-track day at RMM. Sue spoke about the Race City days and workers won a free seat in the driving school. Stu spoke about using the west track on the Friday. Jorgen spoke to Shadi about it. There are some safety concerns. The track permit would need to be amended if running on part of the track. Paddock may not be paved this year.

**Starter's Stand** – Brian brought up the problem with seeing the starter for the green flag. Would like to see Jim raised up.

**Pit Lane** – Need pit lane marshal needs to be closer to the pit out area to direct the cars onto the track.

**Next meeting** – Wednesday July 12 8 pm

**Speedway Revival** – Jay will be out of the country therefore none of his cars will be there. Need to talk to John Kershaw or Linda Sakaluk about this.

**Log Books** – Stu asked if anyone has seen his log book. Sue thought about only giving log books to its owner and no one else as too many have gone missing.

Motion to adjourn